EXHIBIT 6



Heather Abraham <ha545@georgetown.edu>

re: your two (plus two missing) FOIA requests

Rosenberg, Howard < Howard.W.Rosenberg@hud.gov>
To: "heather.abraham@georgetown.edu" < heather.abraham@georgetown.edu>

Fri, Mar 15, 2019 at 12:48 PM

Dear Ms. Abraham,

Good afternoon. Thanks for your voice message the other day. This is an email about "twos": the two requests that I've been assigned and the two that are in the ether.

On the two requests that I've been assigned, if you can forward me, as a cut and paste (or as Microsoft Word attachment), the wording of those requests, I can add them to HUD's FOIA assignments database.

On the two requests in suspended animation, Monday at 10 a.m. is now the deadline for all the FOIA specialists in HUD Headquarters to declare whether they've populated HUD's FOIA database with requests that they've been assigned. That said, odds are the two that are missing will not suddenly reappear.

A good way to force the issue would be if you enter the two missing requests in the now-working HUD FOIA database. At the following link, click on the "Submit a FOIA request" hyperlink, which will transport you to a form to fill out:

https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/administration/foia/requests

I would recommend that at the very start of the wording of each request, that you invoke your having submitted the requests on a particular date last month along with the two requests that have now been assigned to Howard Rosenberg (based on your receiving two distinct acknowledgment letters). You could even wonder aloud if amid all of the catching up from the partial Federal Government shutdown when the FOIA database was offline, if those two requests got lost in the shuffle. Feel free to resubmit, as is, those two missing requests with their (presumably) February 25 datelines. (I will be assigned your two missing requests – but not necessarily.)

Once all four requests are assigned to FOIA specialists at HUD, I (and, if relevant, a fellow specialist, if it so happens that your two missing requests is assigned to a colleague) can formally assign them for searching (and based on my first checking within HUD to learn the names of potentially logical HUD staffers whose email accounts should be searched. I'll be glad to first check with you once I've received suggestions within HUD).

If you have any questions or the above doesn't make total sense, let me know!

Thanks,

Howard

From: Rosenberg, Howard

Sent: Wednesday, March 13, 2019 11:50 AM To: heather.abraham@georgetown.edu

Subject: acknowledgement letters for the first two of your FOIA requests of 2/25/19